PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION
TOWN OF DEEP RIVER, CONNECTICUT
Town Hall 174 Main Street Deep River, Connecticut 06417

A public hearing of the Deep River Planning and Zoning Commission held on Thursday,
September 20, 2018 at the Richard H. Smith Town Hall was called to order at 7:10 p.m. by Vice
Chairman Ben Whelan. Members present: David Basilone, Anthony Bolduc, Sara Denegre, Jane
Samuels, Ben Whelan, and Alternates Christopher Desrosiers and Jonathan Kastner. Absent:
Bruce Edgerton, Janet Edgerton. Also present: Nancy Howard (recording secretary), Kevin
Wakely.

PURPOSE: To accept evidence for or against, written or oral, approval of Application #108,
Application for Special Permit by Larimar Show Stables for the purpose of
Halloween hay rides on property of Bahr Road Properties, LLC at 88 Bahr Road
(Map 37, Lot 2).

Correspondence: Sara Denegre noted receipt of the following correspondence: (a) Memo
dated 9/10/18 from ZEO Cathie Jefferson regarding review of Application #108; (b) Letter dated
9/10/18 from Thomas Metcalf in support of Application #108; (c) Updated Statement of Use
from applicant.

The proposal is to allow hay rides on the property the two weekends before Halloween between
the hours of 6:00 p.m. and 10:00 p.m. No more than 100 people will be on the property at a
given time. There will be live music during the event.

Public In Support: None present.
Public In Opposition: None present.

A motion was made by Tony Bolduc and seconded by Jane Samuels to close the public hearing at
7:17 p.m. Voted Unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,
Nancy Howard
Recording Secretary



